
 

MEMO 
City of Santaquin, Utah 

TO:  Mayor & City Council MEETING DATE: October 6,2020 

FROM: Norm Beagley, Assistant City Manager 

SUBJECT: Road Maintenance Change Order - 2020 Santaquin Roads Project - Edge & Joint Milling 
 

BACKGROUND 

For the last several years, the annual Santaquin City roads maintenance asphalt projects overlays have 
been done in areas of town where there is no existing concrete curb and gutter.  Therefore, no edge 
and joint milling (grinding) was needed.   
 
This year, our asphalt overlays were completed in areas that have existing concrete curb and gutter. 

RESEARCH & FINDINGS 

In order to provide our residents with a better finished roadway asphalt, we need to have the contractor 
perform edge and joint milling for smoother transitions and edges.   
 
For future paving overlay projects, we will include this line item in the initial advertisement for bids. 
 
However, this year it is necessary to add this work via change order to the Black Forest Paving contract 
that was awarded on August 18, 2020. 
 
The cost for Black Forest Paving to perform this work is approximately $16,806.00. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Pursuant to previous City Council direction, this action has been approved and is coming to you now for 
your ratification. 
 


